Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 5 – 19 May 2013
Mercure Livingston Hotel, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President welcomed members, indicating that the main agenda should be completed

by 12.30 and that the European Festival of Brass item would commence at 13.30. 
Present:

George Burt (President), Carrie Boax (Vice-President), Tom Allan (Secretary), 
Alan Douglas, Nicola Douglas, Peter Fraser, John Gilmour, John Martin, 
Alan McLaren (for Item 12), Robert McCorkell, Lynsey Paterson, Julie Sanderson, 

Andrew Smith, John Todd.
In Attendance:

Andrew Duncan (Development Manager), Raymond Thomson (Minute Secretary). 
Apologies:

Robert Burns, Neil Cross, John Hamilton, John Muir, Ann Murray. 
It was agreed that consistent non-attendees should be approached.
2. Minute of Executive Committee Meeting No 4 of 14 April 2013.

The Minute was accepted: proposed by Carrie Boax and seconded by Julie Sanderson. 
3. Matters Arising

There is still no progress on obtaining premises.

. 
4. Development

Development Committee
The Committee, with a remit to look at policies and strategies, has been formed with Raymond Thomson as Chair and will meet in August. 
External Liaison

It was agreed that, given the situation in England, this may no longer be a regular agenda item. However, we should maintain contact with the national associations in the other UK countries.
Informal advice has been given to an English band which desires to set up an Association in its area.
5. Financial Report

Treasurer
There has been no reply from the current Treasurer, despite several attempts at communicating. A potential Treasurer has been identified.

Management Accounts 2012-2013 
These were explained in some detail. We are currently in a buoyant situation, although much of the funds are actually accounted for.
Grant Funding

We need funding for the core as well as for Youth. There has been a sympathetic meeting with the acting head of Creative Scotland who will be a useful contact. All organisations, including those currently in receipt of Foundation Funding, will have to apply for funding at the end of the year. SBBA will apply and be given the opportunity to present its case on a level playing field. There was a meeting with YMI staff regarding the failed £40,000 bid. It seemed that YMI had misunderstood the purpose of the SBBA bid for NYBBS: we will re-apply later.
Formation of Finance Committee

We need this for good governance and a “Terms of Reference” were outlined.
It was pointed out that the number of sub-committees meant extra pressure on Executive members. It was agreed to explore ways in which meetings could be combined.

6. National Youth Brass Band of Scotland (NYBBS)
Course Director
Neil Cross has intimated his retiral from NYBBS at the end of the summer course. He has given his reasons to the NYBBS Board, and the SBBA President has been in contact to thank him for his work over many years. The new appointee will have a different remit to take account of the work now being undertaken by the Board. It was agreed to mark his splendid contribution in some appropriate way.

NYBBS Concert

The Events Committee has offered to take responsibility for running this event on the day. This offer was accepted with thanks. The low take-up of places so far for the summer course will be investigated.

7. Area Associations

Each current and operating Association will receive £1000. There is further funding for potential new areas. The West of Scotland AGM has brought in new people interested in working on the Committee. The next West of Scotland meeting will be in June and will discuss possible re-organisation. Its Solo and Ensemble Contest will be on 29 October.
8. Education/Youth
Child Protection

There is solid work in progress. 41 organisations have reported who is responsible for Child protection, and a further 14 are proceeding.

Youth Development Report

The Development Manager gave a very positive report. New bands continue to be formed, including a community band called Coatdyke Brass: they plan to compete as a 4th Section band in 2015. Edinburgh, Aberdeen and St Andrews now have University bands. There has been a meeting with West Dunbartonshire Council Instrumental Music Service regarding Clydebank Burgh Band’s aim to establish a youth band. Lynsey Paterson has been involved in percussion activities in various parts of Scotland. The Manager gave a presentation in Carrickfergus on how a Youth Development Programme could be implemented. Feedback from the Conducting Workshops was positive and other workshops are being scheduled to take account of workloads. The bid to the Glasgow 2014 Cultural Programme Open Fund to provide finance for the composition of six short pieces has been unsuccessful.

9. Publicity and Communication

Website

No report
10. Membership and Registration

Membership and Registration Figures

There are 1780 members. 
Exceptions to, and breaches of SBBA Rules

None reported

11. Events 
2013 West Lothian Festival Sunday 9 June at 2.00pm
All in order. The scoring system will be finalised by Andy Duncan and Julie Sanderson. 
2013 Scottish Open, Shield and Cup
Invitations have been distributed with a deadline of 1 June for entries, after which the adjudicators will be announced. The arrangements for English bands were clarified, but it was accepted that the anomalies of the English system will eventually cause problems.

2013 Scottish Youth Championships

The Events Committee has clarified the regulations. The highest placed Premiere Section Scottish band will qualify for the European Championships in Perth. The Youth Championships of 2014 will be over one weekend.

2014 Scottish Championships

It was agreed to invite non-contesting bands to perform, playing their own programme in order to get a crit. The Events Committee will work on this. 
2015 Scottish Championships (6-9 March)
This is proceeding.
12. European Festival of Brass
Update on Oslo Visit

The arrival and itinerary arrangements were poor, and the team’s experience of the event was that it suffered from poor communication and a lack of overall leadership. The SBBA stall looked good and attracted a lot of attention. The Leyland Band was shadowed in order to experience the way they were processed through the competition. It was not impressive, and the Cory Band were scathing about their experience. The team learned a lot from their negative experience and are determined to ensure proper communication among all participants and officials, and keep full control of as much of the event as possible. Lynsey Paterson spoke of her experience with the European Youth Brass Band. It was also negative, with confusion over transport and music. We will proceed quickly with the arrangements for the European Youth Brass Band, and appoint a conductor as soon as possible.
European Youth Brass Band Championships

The format will be devised by SBBA and submitted to EBBA. Andy Duncan explained the rationale. 

· There will be two sections
· Premiere Section: 25 minute programme, including a test piece of a standard equivalent to Eric Ball’s “Resurgam”

· Development Section: 25 minute programme including test piece of a standard equivalent to Malcolm Arnold’s “Little Suite”

· 3 Open Adjudicators

· Gold, Silver and Bronze Awards

· Each country allowed one entry, two if necessary for numbers

· Anticipated 10-12 bands.

Community Outreach
Alan spoke on progress so far. A communication will shortly be released to bands giving the details featured in the previous Minute. It will emphasise the importance of the contribution from individual bands. A fuller information pack will be distributed during the summer period. Area Associations and RDOs need to be involved, especially in relation to Regional Hub Events. A performance of “Brassed Off” coincides with the Outreach period and can be attached to the European Festival. Events in former mining areas could be supported by the Coal Mining Trust. An inducement for bands could be the creation of several prizes: e.g. the band with the largest audience, the most unusual place to hold a concert, etc. The next Community Outreach meeting will be held at short notice, after a meeting with John Hamilton.

13. AOB

There are two trophies which are full. As these are valuable, (one is worth £7,000) it was agreed that they should not be put into store but have new bases. Julie Sanderson undertook to progress this.

14. Dates and Venues of next meetings
Sunday 30 June at Howden Park, Livingstone.
Sunday 18 August at Howden Park, Livingstone.
Sunday 6 October at Howden Park, Livingstone.

AGM: Sunday 20 October at Howden Park, Livingstone
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary
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